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9 August 2010
Mr Gene Wilson
Augean

East Northants Resource Management Facility

Stamford Road

Kings Cliffe

PE86XX

Dear Sir 
Re Notification of intent to apply for an Order granting Development Consent under the Planning Act 2008 for hazardous waste management development at East Northants Resource Management Facility near Peterborough.

Thank you for your letter dated 28 July 2010, in relation to the above matter, which we received on 6th August.

S.51 Planning Act 2008 

Firstly, you should note that any advice given by the IPC to potential applicants and others under s.51 of the Planning Act 2008 (the 2008 Act) will be published on the Commission's website. The Commission is not under s.51 able to advise on the merits of an application or proposed application, and any advice given under s.51 does not constitute legal advice upon which persons can rely. 

You should also be aware that the IPC has an openness policy which means that any documents passed to us, whether or not considered by you to be confidential, may be put on the Commission's website. As you will be aware the Commission is also subject to the requirements of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 and so any information received by us may be released if a relevant FoI request is received by us. 

Specific Legal Considerations 

With regards to the specific questions raised in your letter, we would firstly refer you to Sections 27-30 of the 2008 Act (water, waste water and waste) which are not yet in force
. Accordingly, we are not yet able to entertain any applications for NSIPs falling within these categories as they are not currently within our jurisdiction at the current time.  Until such times as a commencement order is in effect for Sections 27 to 30, existing regimes continue.  

To my knowledge no specific date has been set for when they will be brought into force.  Whilst the Commission notes your intention to make an application for a Development Consent Order at some point in the future, at this stage it is appropriate only for the commission to note it at this stage.  Once the relevant sections of the act have been switched or at least the date for them to be switched on is clear (through further commencement orders) discussions on pre-submission can begin to map out the detailed steps you need to take to fulfil your obligations under the Act.  This will enable the commission to assist you in advising on what steps would be appropriate at that time
Should you feel, having considered the above you wish to meet to discuss process and procedure in generic terms then we would be happy to consider this although the obligation to record and publish advice we give remain.  I would stress that the requirements of the Act preclude the commission on giving any advice on the merits of a proposal.
I hope the above is of assistance to you.  I am on annual leave until 23 August and would be happy to discuss matters with you after that date. If you wish to contact me by email please feel free to do so.  If you require any advice in the meantime please contact the Commissions help desk on 0303 444 5058

I look forward to hearing from you in due course.

Yours faithfully  
Janet Wilson

Head of Case Management 

Tel: 0303 444 5058
Email: Janet.Wilson@infrastructure.gsi.gov.uk




The IPC gives advice about applying for an order granting development consent or making representations about an application (or a proposed application).  The IPC takes care to ensure that the advice we provide is accurate.  This communication does not however constitute legal advice upon which you can rely and you should note that IPC lawyers are not covered by the compulsory professional indemnity insurance scheme.  You should obtain your own legal advice and professional advice as required.


We are required by law to publish on our website a record of the advice we provide and to record on our website the name of the person or organisation who asked for the advice. We will however protect the privacy of any other personal information which you choose to share with us and we will not hold the information any longer than is necessary.


You should note that we have a Policy Commitment to Openness and Transparency and you should not provide us with confidential or commercial information which you do not wish to be put in the public domain.














� Statutory Instrument 2010 101 (C.11) which is the commencement order for the 2008 Planning Act to date does not switch on sections 27 to 30.
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